COASTAL QUILTERS GUILD
BOARD MEETING, July 18, 2013
The July Board meeting of the Coastal Quilters Guild was held at Maravilla in Goleta. President Carol Fay called the meeting to order at 6:35 p.m.

ATTENDING: Bonnie Epperson, Marian Jones, Toni Percival, Becky Gallup, Rosana Swing, Jean McCaffrey, Shirley Morrison, Julie Mock, Mary Maxwell and Suzy Pelovsky.

MINUTES: Mary Maxwell moved to approve the Minutes from the July 11 General Meeting and the June 20th Board meeting with the later addition of winners of the raffle and the funds raised at the raffle to be added. Corrected information from the treasurer (Sue Kadner) will also be added to the June Board meeting notes. The motion was seconded by Julie Mock. The minutes were approved before corrections added. 

TREASURER’S REPORT: There was no actual Treasurer’s report; Toni and Sue Kadner are still in the process of transferring all information. Two items were discussed: 1) A CD is due to mature the 23rd of the month. Sue had suggested withdrawing $3000-$5000 at that time. The money would go into the general fund to create a buffer to reinforce our cash flow. Toni moved, Julie seconded, motion carried. 
2) SCCQG Southern California Council of Quilt Guilds, under which we carry the Guild insurance, has increased their rates and membership. Membership is rising from $35 to $40 a year and for each member in the guild the rate is rising from $2.75 to $3.00.This needs to paid in full in the fall. This insurance includes Quilt Show and liability per member.
Carol Fay reminded all Officers and Committee chairs to consult with committee members and previous office holders to assess their needs and to reduce costs where possible.
BOARD & COMMITTEE REPORTS:

Programs: Suzy has discussed future programs with Ranell. Planning now is for the December Holiday Program. Budget to be ascertained from Sue’s information on past Holiday party expenditures. Question about plastic plates leftover from previous events. Yes we may use and discard or wash if someone volunteers to do that.

Carol clarified the meeting’s time schedule:

1) Becky opens room at 4:00 (her son helps set up chairs and tables as needed.)
2) Speaker arrives, with liaison, sets up and departs to dine, returning of course.
3) 5:30 Members with special jobs and Board members arrive.

(Board responsible for water set up and trash disposal-until a refreshment chair materializes or members miss our lovely snacks)

4) 6:30 Members arrive

5) Program chair responsible for: speaker needs, games, Holiday Program meeting(Grateful Threads, a new satellite will host)

 a) A one hour program (past programs a magician, a musician)

b) Possible presentation of Christmas Stockings to recipient agency.
Noted-Juli Shulem will receive a one year free membership to the Guild and a free workshop during the year as payment for her wonderful organizational talk at the July General Meeting.

Workshops: Julie was pleased to announce that David Taylor would now be doing 2 full day workshops on Friday August 9 and Saturday August 10. (Only one space left on Saturday.) David is picking up some of the air fare fees relating to a change and the cost of lodging. He has been very gracious. Some clarification needed on costs of class material—kits vs. patterns vs. having own material. Julie will look into that.

There is no workshop in September. Community Quilts may host an Open Sew/Learn and Sew class on that Following Saturday, September 14.(Yom Kippur begins at sundown on the 13th) October Meeting: Patricia Beaver, November: Jane Tenorio Coscarelli.
Membership: Becky reported that the Guild now has 153 paid-up members. Last year’s membership numbered 282. The deadline for inclusion in the Directory is August.

Future possibilities were discussed if the Directory is not produced as hard copy:

1) e Directory 
2)  Emailed, print it yourself
3)  On website, privacy issues problematic
4) I contact, different prices for business member
A suggestion floated: in future, those members who want directory/and or newsletter mailed may be charged an additional $15.00 to cover costs. 
Carol will send an Eblast that Dues are due and remind members of HUGE Library sale next month.
Public Relations: Rosana suggested that the Public Relations Chair (created in ’09) now be changed to Publicity. She will study the PR book and begin to evolve the position outside of a Board Meeting. A city advertising site, called Tixity is now called City Buzz. Do we need to rejoin in order to advertise? 

OTHER REPORTS:
Community Quilts: Bonnie Epperson reported that doll 169 quilts have been produced for the 168 cradles made. More doll quilts will continue to come in and Unity Shop can always offer dolls and quilts without the cradles. The organization CALM will receive 30 quilts from crib size to lap size. Bethel House for women in recovery has requested 25 lap quilts and pillowcases. A request from Serenity house has been received for 2 simple quilts to be used as palls. Linda Boynton de Sepulveda has graciously volunteered to make those quilts, the size to be ascertained from Serenity House. Suzy moved to approve the request. Mary amended the request to approve that 2 quilts be made for Serenity House up to the amount of $300.00.Suzy seconded the motion and the motion carried.
Library: Jean McCaffrey reminded all that in August there will be a huge book sale and that no fabric would be sold at that time. She had questions to clarify 1) Does the guild have a cash register. 2) Does the Guild charge tax? Becky needs to know the set up for the book sale. Left-over books will go to the Garage Sale on Saturday August 10 and can be brought to the center just after the David Taylor workshop and locked up overnight.

Garage Sale: Carol speaking in Irelle’s absence noted that Irelle needs help at the Garage Sale Quilt Table between the hours of 9-2. Carol took names of board members who volunteered and will give that info to Irelle. Toni will make sure that there is money in the cashbox and that the Guild will have 2 credit/debit card ‘squares’ to use.
NEW BUSINESS:

Discussion of job responsibilities: 
1. Suzy asked who puts the information about programs in the newsletter. Answer, the Program Chair writes up the information
2. Mary noted that the Articles of Incorporation should be included in the archived material for the Corresponding Secretary and they are not.
3. A suggestion that the minutes should be put on the website. They are sent to 
Website coordinator but are not yet put on the site.

4. Mary asked how long we need to archive minutes…Carol posited that 2 years might be sufficient.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:10p.m.

Respectfully Submitted,

Shirley Morrison
Recording Secretary 

July 19, 2013
